

Rick Sydor, DTM International Director 1996-1998

1092 Salmon Drive Roseville, CA 95661-4432 H: (916) 782-7827 FAX: (916) 264-4499 e-mail: TMSydorPID@aol.com

Parliamentarian Report

D39 Fall Council Meeting September 11, 2021

It is my honor and pleasure to serve District Director Nancy Potts, DTM and the District 39 Toastmasters for the 2021-2022 Toastmaster Year.

- The Board of Directors of Toastmasters International has declared that the District Spring Council Meeting and the District Speech Contests for the 2021-2022 Toastmaster Year will be held as a "VIRTUAL" activity.
- It was pointed out to District Director Nancy Potts, DTM by Toastmasters WHQ that "A member may only serve in one (1) position within any District Executive Committee, as specified in <u>Article XI</u> (a), at any given time."
- In his CEO Report of August 2021 (which is available on the WHQ website), Dan Rex shared that in 2022 we can expect new educational content. Now there is a newly updated Club Success Plan and Area Director Club Visit Report tool. Area Directors are now encouraged to visit each club a minimum of 4 times during the program year.

As I have in the past reminded all Toastmasters, if you want to know what's happening "down the road" with the future of TM, the Board minutes are available on the WHQ website from August 2010. The latest Board Minutes that are available are from July 19, 2021. Toastmasters Policy and Procedures are also available on the WHQ website, for your reading pleasure. Read and become informed.

Rick Sydor, DTM/PID
Registered Parliamentarian ~ Retired

